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     December 2019 LUDVICEK FLIGHT REPORT 

“Mom, are we there yet?”…. 

That’s a difficult question to answer: YES!... Kind of. Well we were for a bit. We finally made our move to our long-term base of 

Nabire! After almost 12 years of preparation, we made it to a place we hope to be long term.  We are so excited to serve  

alongside the other MAF family and national staff in Nabire that we could do a little dance.  After a frantic week of unpacking 

from our move from Sentani, we packed up our suitcases again and made our LONG journey back to the States for training and 

our first mini furlough.  Currently we are exchanging our warm sea breeze for an artic breeze as we spend some time with our    

families before heading back home to Nabire early this January. 

 

With love, 

SENTANI 

NABIRE 

I FOUND SANTA! Actually he is a regional 

church leader that I was able to fly back to 

Sentani. He helped open the airstrip we 

flew out of decades ago! 

A side project of mine, while not 

flying/maintaining, was developing 

this VFR flight chart. 

Team Ludvicek would like to thank you for all the prayers and support you have shown 

us through all our transitions. May God bless you during this season of celebrating 

Christ’s birth—Emmanuel—God with us. Merry Christmas! 
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